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Principal’s News    

Welcome to our Week 2 Newsletter. 
 
This week commenced with 
beautiful sunny Beechworth 
days, but by Wednesday the 
weather began to turn with 
Thursday being very wet and 
cold.   
 
Friday has been a super busy 
day with students out of the 
school at a variety of events; 
our Year 5 Buddies visiting the 
Beechworth Kindergarten, 
Year 1/2 Beechworth Honey 
excursion and our Year 5 & 6 
students out to watch the 
Beechworth Secondary 
College Production final 
rehearsal.   
 

 
 

 

 

Beechworth Primary School is committed to the implementation of Child Safe 
Standards to promote the safety and wellbeing of all young people. 



2022 Voluntary Contributions – Thank you  

Voluntary Contributions are used to supplement the basic resourcing received by the school through 

government grants and to support many of our programs that enrich and benefit your child’s learning. 

Without the support from our parents and carers paying their Voluntary Contributions, we simply would not 

be able to offer these additional resources and our students at Beechworth Primary School would miss out 

on opportunities, learning experiences and these resources that support their education.   
  

Thank you for your contributions and ongoing support.  
   

Voluntary contributions are still open and can be paid via Compass via course confirmation and payments.  
 

Upper Hume Division Athletics 

On Friday the 7th October, a group of our students travelled to Albury to compete at the Upper Hume 

Division Athletics Carnival.  The weather was very dismal and quite damp, however, all students competing 

took on nature’s challenges and brought their best efforts to action in their various events.  Despite the 

conditions there were some incredible athletic performances and brilliant results from our students.  

Congratulations to Lexie Kardol who has made it to the next level and will compete in the Regional Athletics 

Championships. 
 

Indigo Youth Ambassador Leadership Program 

The Indigo Youth Ambassador Program commenced this week.  The program runs for six weeks each 

Tuesday and is facilitated by Anthony Nicholson from The Mandala Project and the Indigo Shire.  
 

Congratulations to our BPS Junior Ambassadors for 2022, Violet Carr and Eli Tomlinson.  I’m sure that they 

will be excellent representatives for our school.  It is terrific that we have the opportunity to engage with 

other students from across the shire through this program to develop our students’ leadership skills.   
 

This Week’s SWPBS Focus - CARING 

At Beechworth Primary School we strive towards caring for ourselves, others and our environment.  We are 

a caring school community that displays kindness and understanding to others through our words and 

actions.   
 

We demonstrate caring through: 

• Speaking to others how we would like to be spoken to 
• Considering others needs by showing generosity, patience and understanding 
• Making others feel special by including them in our games and part of a community 
• ‘Friending’ someone on the buddy bench 
• Using encouraging words  
• Being honest 
• Looking after ourselves (exercise, good nutrition, plenty of sleep, effective hygiene practices) 
• Picking up rubbish in the yard and tidying up after ourselves in all settings 
 

Congratulations 1/2 Jones – Bronze Awards 

This week our 1/2 Jones class received a special treat as acknowledgement and celebration of every 

student in the class achieving their Bronze Value Award (30 values tickets).  They are the first class for 

2022 to have all students with a Bronze Award.  Keep up the great work 1/2 Jones!   

  



SWPBS Silver Awards 

This week at our School Assembly we presented 
three of our students with their Silver Award for 60 
SWPBS Values tickets.  Congratulations to 
Jemima Neil, Alyssa Egan and Grace White.  
These students consistently demonstrate the 
school values and are terrific role models for their 
peers.   

 

 

Capital Works Update 

Unfortunately, the wet weather is not helping with our building progress.  The builders are looking forward 

to seeing a few sunny days so that they can pour the slab for the new Multipurpose room.  

 

However, the progress continues with the interior works. We are now seeing the new rooms take shape.  

This week we saw the new walls being framed up, the beginnings of our new heating and cooling 

installation and the painting continuing.   

   

 

   

 

 



 

Student, Classroom Placement for 2023 
 

Parents who wish to make specific requests regarding classroom placement for their child in 2023, are 

required to send their request in writing by Friday 28th October.  These can be delivered to the office or 

emailed to Sue on: susan.mcdonald2@education.vic.gov.au.  

 

There are three types of parent requests the school will consider when using parent input into the process.  

1. Parents can request a separation.  Valid reasons why their child would not learn to the best of their 
abilities if in the same classroom as a particular student.  

2. Parents can request a pairing.  This requires both sets of parents to put in writing a request for their 
children to be in the same classroom. 

3. Parents can request a type of teaching style.  This requires a description of the attributes their child 
learns best with, parents are unable to request a particular teacher (by name).  

 

Please note: 

• That teachers have not been allocated to 2023 classes and this will not happen until very late in the 
year.  

• We do not refer back to requests from prior years as the relationships between children change 
over time.  We will do our best to accommodate requests, but we cannot guarantee that they can be 
met – should this be the case you will be contacted. 

 

To ensure all families have clarity around the class placement process, the following is an outline of the 

initiatives Beechworth PS undertakes to ensure our classrooms are balanced and true places of learning. 

 

1. Classroom configurations of student groupings is a balanced and educationally sound configuration based 
on: gender balance, academic balance, additional needs balance and an even distribution of numbers 
across year level classrooms.  

2.  
3. Students have a voice regarding their placement by nominating five (5) learning partners which they rank 

from 1 to 5.  
4.  
5. The principal and whole teaching team then reviews the lists vigorously to ensure classrooms are 

successfully configured.  This takes into account prior knowledge and experience in acute cases. 
 

 

Have a wonderful week. 

Kind Regards, 

Sue McDonald 

Principal 

susan.mcdonald2@education.vic.gov.au  

 

 

COVID – Positive Results  

Parents and carers must report a COVID-positive result to: 

• The school by phone on 5728 1066.    

• The Department of Health via the COVID-19 Positive Rapid Antigen Test Self-Reporting Form or call 
centre on 1800 675 398.  

 

Covid-19 RAT kits are available at the school office.  

 

 

 

 

mailto:susan.mcdonald2@education.vic.gov.au
mailto:susan.mcdonald2@education.vic.gov.au
https://dhvicgovau.powerappsportals.com/rapid-antigen-test/
tel:1800675398


For the diary …  

Week Date, time   Event / Activity 

Week 3 Monday 17th to Thursday 20th October 

Wednesday 19th October  

Junior Swimming – Wangaratta  

School Council – 5.30pm  

Week 4  No planned events 

Week 5 Monday 31st October  

 

Tuesday 1st November  

Thursday 3rd and Friday 4th November 

Student Free Day – Staff Professional 
Development Day 

Cup Day Public Holiday 

Year 3 & 4 Echuca Camp 

Week 6 Monday 7th November Year 5/6 Bonegilla Excursion  

Week 7 Monday 14th November  

Tuesday 15th November 9-11am 

SRC Walk-a-thon 

Prep Transition Visits commence 

Year 8 All week 

Friday 2nd December  

First Nations Bedtime Stories Week 

5/6 Kanga Cricket – Wodonga Excursion 

Week 10 Monday 5th – Thursday 8th December 

Friday 9th December  

Senior Swimming 

BPS Swimming Carnival 

Week 11 Thursday 15th December 

Friday 16th December  

Year 6 Graduation 

Class party day 

Week 12 Monday 19th December  

Tuesday 20th December  

Student Free day – 2023 Planning 

Last day of School for 2022 – 2.30pm finish 

 

Beechworth Primary School Office Hours are:  Monday – Friday 8.30 – 4.30  

• Jeanette: Mon – Thurs 8.30-11.30, Fri 8.30-3.00 

• Samantha: Mon – Fri 8.30–4.30 

TheirCare (Before & After School Care at BPS)   

• Service and Bookings: phone 0447 717 055 

• Area Manager, Rick phone no:  0459 555 671 

 

 
 

 

 

Our Mailing address is: 
Beechworth Primary School 
P.O. Box 203 Junction Road 

Beechworth, Vic 3747 
Please contact the office on: (03) 5728 1066   

beechworth.ps@education.vic.gov.au 
 



 

 

  
 



 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 


